
September CCFM Advisory Board Meeting 

Wednesday, September 10, 2025 

In Attendance: Jane Sewell, Tony Richardson, Dawn Thomas, Judy Fortin, Beverly 

Humbert, Commissioner Joe Vigliotti, Tom Gordon, Jr., Dawn Thomas, Dana Wachter 

Tony Richardson called the meeting to order at 9:36a. 

July Meeting Minutes - Tony Richardson noted the slight correction that he was not in 
attendance, then asked for a motion to approve, Judy Fortin so moved with Beverly 
Humbard as second to accept. 

President's Planning Report - Tony Richardson 
• Tony advised the board that new Board Member, Tim Bangerd, has applied and

was accepted by the Commissioners to join the Advisory Board. Tony has been
in touch with Tim and told us that Tim works in Mongomery County schools as an
Administrator. He is an avid supporter of the Farm Museum. However, Tim would
have difficulty in attending day time meetings.

• There was a follow-on discussion about the possibility to move some or all of our
meeting to evening meetings, which would allow those who serve on the
Advisory Board, but also work full time, to more easily attend. Jane will send out
a communication/poll about this to ask Board members their availability on
weeknights beginning at 7p

• Tony thanked Jane for her selfless dedication to the Farm Museum during the
very busy summer season in the wake of multiple staff shortages. All Advisory
Board members are grateful to Jane and her staff.

• On the note of thanking the staff for their selfless dedication, Beverly Humbert
suggested a bonus/gift or perhaps a meal in recognition of the extra effort of all
staff this year. Jane advised that will be considered.

Events Report - Dana Wachter 
• July 4 had over 6,000 in attendance. Dana commended the staff for working

around the pavilion restricted areas.
• The Summer Concert series did end up in the black with the final concert being

the most well attended.
• The next Secret Garden show will be in October with the organizer adding a date

in November
• Kid's Fest went very well, with 1000 attendees within the first hour, a total of 1350

overall. Recs and Parks were in attendance. There were many fun activities for
the kids. T he Wellness Wagon was very successful.

• The Wine Festival is this Saturday, 9/13, with the last two events being the Art
Festival and the Holiday Tour.





Commissioner Vigliotti's Report: 
• A proclamation is in the process for CCFM's Oxen Ambassadors, Jack and Jim,

to commemorate their 10-year anniversary at CCFM, to take place at the Oct 11

Arts Festival

New Business: 

• Janes advised that a decision had been made that Wrenchie was not an

appropriate fit at CCFM. Board members recognized Ted's efforts on this with

thanks,

Tony Richardson asked for a motion to close the meeting at 10:48a, so moved by 

Beverly with second by Dawn. 

T he Next meeting is October 8, 2025 at 9:30a. 

Respectfully submitted, Judy Fortin 




